

Pocklington Allotment Association (PAA)

Committee Meeting

Held in the United Services Club, Pocklington on Tuesday
24th September 2019 at 19:30 hours.

Present:

John Ashton^[L]_[SEP](JA)

Steph Dennison (SD) (Chair)

^[L]_[SEP]Ruth Hodgson (RH) (Council Representative) ^[L]_[SEP]

Harold Sleightholme (HS)^[L]_[SEP]

Richard Tyreman (RT)

1. Apologies:

^[L]_[SEP] a. Pip Jackson

b. James Pink

c . Judith Pink

d . Ian Gill

2. Minutes of July meeting approved. (RS/HS)

3. Matters Arising:

a. JKP to put postcode sign on notice boards when new boards are in place - the putting up of the new notice boards has been put back until extra help is sorted, due to ill health of one of the volunteers.^[L]_[SEP]

- b. Combination Lock replacement all sorted, second one put on.

4. Correspondence

None^{[[L]]}_{SEP}

5. Treasurer's Report—See appendix 1 -

The Co-Op bank has updated software , which has caused problems getting a bank statement. This has been resolved, and an error was found in accounts , which will be put right on next months accounts (£268.34)

6. Building permission requests

- a. 82B - shed 1.8m x 1.8 m x 2m height - approved
- b. 81A - 8 x 6 greenhouse - approved
- c. 28A - 4 ft x 4ft x 5ft high shed with 8ft chicken run to replace old shed and runs - approved^{[[L]]}_{SEP}

7. Plot Inspection

- a. 2B - little sign of work. If no work showing by April it will go on watch^{[[L]]}_{SEP}
- b. 20B - Letter 1 sent in June, on watch July/August - suggest Letter 2 -**approved** ^{[[L]]}_{SEP}
- c. 48B - on watch in July and August, gentle letter sent . No sign of work - suggest Letter 1 - **approved**

- d. 49A - from last meeting - keep a watching eye until Dec 19 to see if any work done.
- e. On Watch - plots 8B /11A/ 20A/45A/60A (new tenant in July) /83A /86A^[L]_[SEP]

8. Plot Availabi

None , and 15 on waiting list . Now advising waiting may be up to 2021^[L]_[SEP]

9. AOB

- a. Apples were stolen from a tree on plot 66A . As we have no way of knowing who the culprit is, we have advised to be vigilant , and also to make sure gates are closed at end of day when leaving.
- b. Dog fouling is becoming a problem. We agree that ‘no dog fouling’ signs should be put up at both entrances. RH to ask council if signs may be available from ERYC. If not to have some made. ^[L]_[SEP]

Date of next meeting 19:30 Tuesday 15th October 2019